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SB 643 creates a dedicated source of funding for the Community Development Fund (the “Fund”), 
which was established in 2019 to provide flexible funding for community development projects and 
community development organizations throughout the State, and includes affordable housing and 
neighborhood revitalization as eligible uses.  MAHC represents both non-profit and for-profit 
developers of affordable rental housing who primarily create housing using the Department of 
Housing and Community Development’s rental housing programs.  The Community Development 
Fund could serve as an additional gap resource for the creation and preservation of affordable 
housing, as well as provide much needed operating support to those organizations that develop 
affordable housing.  SB 643 proposes the Fund be supported by the Unclaimed Property Fund, which 
is a viable solution for long-term, sustainable funding, and thus the Fund would not compete for 
annual appropriations with existing DHCD programs.  We support SB 643 to provide funding for the 
Community Development Fund to support community development organizations with the 
development of affordable housing.  
 
MAHC is the leading organization for the affordable rental housing industry in Maryland and 
represents over 185 member organizations, including nonprofit and for-profit developers, community 
action groups, State and local housing authorities, property management companies, financial 
institutions, community development organizations, contractors, investors, consultants and 
individuals.  This fund will provide an additional resource for our members to use for the 
development and preservation of affordable housing across Maryland. 
 
Respectfully submitted on March 8, 2023 by Miranda Darden-Willems, Executive Director, on 
behalf of the MAHC Board of Directors.   
 

 

MAHC Board of Directors 
Christine Madigan, Enterprise Community Development, President 
Tom Ayd, Green Street Housing, Vice President 
Catherine Stokes, Homes for America, Secretary 
Miles Perkins, AGM Financial, Treasurer 
Marsha Blunt, Pennrose Property Management 
Mike Cumming, CohnReznick, Chief Financial Officer 
Mary Claire Davis, AHC Greater Baltimore 
Ivy Dench-Carter, Pennrose Properties, Advisor Emeritus 
Maryann Dillon, Housing Initiative Partnership 
Nichole Doye Battle, GEDCO 
Peter Engel, Howard County Housing Commission 
 



      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mike Font, New Harbor Development 
Chickie Grayson, Retired, Advisor Emeritus 
Dana Johnson, Homes for America 
Brian Lopez, Osprey Property Company 
Dan McCarthy, Episcopal Housing 
Willy Moore, Southway Builders 
David Raderman, Gallagher, Evelius & Jones, Of Counsel 
Jessica D. Zuniga, Foundation Development Group, Ex Officio 
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